TOWNSHIP OF FALLS AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING
March 27, 2024

The regular monthly meeting ip of Falls Authority Board of

Directors was held on “ :i ‘ p I 05 P.M.
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Poll of the Board:

Mr. Hartzell Yes
Mr. Haney Abstain
Mr. Beier Yes
Mr. Binney Yes
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Motion Carried 4-0

Public Comment - No comment.

Solicitor’'s Report - Mr. he received the final Aqua draft

agreement, and he has ove 2 , e is waiting for RVE

to review.

that we will not be utilizing the computer modeling program. Mr. Bulicki reported

that Mr. Kim has put together a questionnaire that will be utilized.

Mr. Bulicki noted that 200 customers are required. Mr. Hartman stated

that the Authority field staff will be conducting the inspection. Mr. Ryba noted



that a visual must be made at the meter of the inside plumbing. Mr. Kim stated
that the 200 customers are randomly selected by the company. Mr. Kim
requested Board approval to send out a mailer for the Lead & Cooper

questionnaire which will cost about $6400.00.

Mr. Binney made a motion he _Lead & Cooper questionnaire

mailer in the amount g ﬁ\ p 0 e motion.
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Mr. Kim stated that he is looking to change our cell phone provider from
Verizon to T-Mobile which would be a $200.00 savings a month. He also stated

that he is looking into the lawn maintenance as well as Cintas expenses.



Mr. Kim noted that he is reviewing the stopping of taking home of the

work vehicles.

Mr. Kim reported that the current Neptune NGO app for meter reads is

not working. Neptune is now going to a subscription-based service which will

result in an increase of about $
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Mr. Ryba stated that the FOG program is being revamped. He noted that
he has a scheduled meeting with LBJMA to discuss their implementation of the
FOG program as well as their enforcement procedures. Mr. Goodwin asked if we
could just notify the Board of Health. Mr. Kim stated that he asked Bucks County



Water & Sewer how they handle enforcement and they stated that they contact
the Board of Health however they stated that it is a timely process.
Mr. Ryba stated that he received his third quote today for the Oxford

Valley generator replacement and he will review it with Mr. Kim.
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Bills for Payment - Mr. Beier made a motion to pay the bills in the

amount of $719,062.82. Mr. Haney seconded the motion.

Poll of the Board:

Mr. Hartzel Yes



Mr. Haney Yes

Mr. Beier Yes
Mr. Binney Yes
Mr. Goodwin Yes

Motion Carried 5-0

Adjournment - Mr. Goodwin suggested a motion be made to adjourn the

meeting at 7:35 p.m. He noted that the next Board meeting will be held on

Wednesday, April 24, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. The Board was unanimously in favor.



